

Camp La Salle: Sydney

Dear Parents,

Lasallian Youth Ministry is once again conducting Camp La Salle: Sydney during December of this year. Camp La Salle: Sydney is a program for students from all eight Lasallian schools in the metro-Sydney area and is a fantastic opportunity for a select group of students to make new friends and develop new skills through a range of fun activities. Your son has been nominated by the staff at his school to take part in this special gathering, and we wish to seek your permission and to formally invite him to do so.

Camp La Salle will begin on **Wednesday, 7 December** and conclude on **Friday, 9 December, 2016.** This camp will take place during the final weeks of Term 4 and approval has been given for your son to attend this event by his Principal.

Students will meet at the front reception desk of LaSalle Catholic College, Bankstown (544 Chapel Road, Bankstown, 2200) at <u>9.30am on 7 December</u> where they will meet the Young Lasallian Team and board a bus to the Collaroy Centre in Collaroy, NSW. The return will be to the same location at <u>3.30pm on Friday 9th December</u>.

The cost of the Camp per student is \$300.00 which has been generously funded by the school. There is no cost to you and your family for this event.

Students are required to bring the following items:

- 0 1 set of warm clothes
- O 2 sets of summer clothes
- o 1 set of old clothes that can get dirty (we will be painting)
- O Adequate rain protection
- O At least two pairs of shoes
- O Swimming costume & Clothes for the beach
- o Hat & sunscreen
- o 2 towels (beach and bathroom towels)
- O Toiletries Soap, toothpaste and brush etc
- o Sleeping bag
- o Pillow Case

O Any medication needed during the camp (see attached medical form)

All activities are supervised by employees and volunteers who are experienced in leading camp activities for students in this age group. All documents must be received by **Friday 18th November** to allow for planning and administration purposes. If your child suffers from asthma, please make sure you have filled in the relevant form and return it along with the consent form, medical forms and payment.

Included on the Medical Form is a space for Parent Contact Details, including your email address. Please fill this in in case we need to contact you prior to or during the camp.

If you require additional information either now or during the camp, please do not hesitate to contact the Year 7 or 8 Coordinator at your child's school, or email Jordan Bottalico (Assistant Youth Ministry Coordinator) at jordanbottalico@delasalle.org.au.

Yours Sincerely,

Amanda Proulx

Assistant Director of Young Lasallians amandaproulx@delasalle.org.au

Jordan Bottalico

Assistant Youth Ministry Coordinator <u>jordanbottalico@delasalle.org.au</u>

PHONE: (02) 9795 6400